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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR JUNE 19, 2019 BOH MEETING 
In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville; Assistant Health Agent Ms. Ann Loree; Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander. 
Guests: Ms. Kimmy Wong, Mr. Alan Wong, Mr. Tyler Cohart, Mr. Nathan Oliva, Westminster Cafe’, Mr. Edmon Paules,  Kebob King;  Mr. Chris Mossman, Trowbridge Engineering; Mr. Randy Vachon, 126 Bragg Hill Road; Mr. Ben Aubuchon, Town Intern; Ms. Nichole Cook, Student Observer ; Ms. Jill Normandin, Resident
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and being recorded by Ms. Lucander
Vouchers were approved and signed for The Gardner News for legal notice of Sale of Tobacco & Well Water Regulations, Nashoba Analytical for Crocker Pond water testing.
New Business:

4:36 p.m. Westminster Cafe.   Ms. Loree did a site inspection on Tuesday. During the inspection issues were noted with sanitizer mix, no Serv-Safe certified person in charge on the premises. Ms. Loree tried to discuss these issues with Mr. Alan Wong who became very angry using unacceptable rude behavior. Ms. Loree discussed the incident with the Police who followed up with Mr. Wong. The Board discussed with Ms. Wong that this type of behavior was inappropriate. The Board discussed potential actions to be taken. Dr. Popik made the motion to suspend their permit for 3 days, to reopen on June 30. Mr. Redkey seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
Kebob King Food Truck. Owner Edmond Paules; had a food truck at a Wachusett Mountain event. Ms. Loree conducted a food inspection of the truck and ordered they stop serving to the public as a few Priority Violations were noted. There was no person in charge present with a Servsafe certification or demonstration of knowledge, no sanitizer mixture available, and incorrect thermometer sanitizing when asked to take a temperature. This truck was in violation in November for some of the same actions.  The Board decided the June 1st cease to serve at Mt. Wachusett was sufficient penalty for the violations. The Board discussed they can serve for the rest of the upcoming events, pending no further violations. If there are any future violations, then his permit will be revoked for the year.  Mr. Redkey made the motion to allow the Temporary Food Permit to stand, without any future violations during inspection. Dr. Popik seconded the motion. The Board was all in favor.
92 North Common Road.  Mr. Chris Mossman of Trowbridge Engineering requested a variance for 310 CMR 15.104, groundwater offset from 4 feet to 3 feet; and used sieve analysis for soil testing, due to wet soil.

The Board approved the variances requested.  All were in favor.
Mr. Ben Aubuchon is doing an Internship at the Town Hall. Mr. Simoncini discussed starting a process to identify abandoned or underused drinking water wells still existing in town, grafting a map using GPS system onto a data base. This will begin in July, Mr. Aubuchon will report his findings to the Board by the end of August. 
Ms. Loree’s 19 hour week workload is adding up to more hours each week with increased amounts of temporary food events at the Brewery & Wachusett Mountain. Ms. McConville was asked by the Board to discuss with Human Resources the flexibility of hours as this job is limited to19 hours unbenefited.  Board suggested options, such as seasonal helpers. 
29 Lake Drive East; Orders had been sent to clean up the property, allotted time has expired the next step will be court proceedings. 
 Ms. Jill Normandin was contacted by a few abutters complaining of earth removal noise pollution on Narrows Road. Board discussed that the complaints have to come to our office by the person that is being affected by the noise or dust pollution. Once we receive the complaint then we can deal with the source of the problem, and sometimes have the State’s cooperation with personnel and equipment if needed. The Board thanked Ms. Normandin for coming in.
Old Business:

Animal Inspector: Ms. McConville had not received a response from the Gardner Police Chief in regards to the Animal Inspector. Ms. Cheryl Slack coming into a BOH meeting and introduce herself to the Board. The Board would like to see the list of the farms which had been inspected. McConville was told by the State that those are confidential. The Board would like to invite the State Reps to attend an upcoming meeting to discuss this barrier.

The Board reviewed the draft of the Food Festival and Food Truck Policy which shall be in effect June 15, 2019 Ms. Loree will discuss with Dr. Popik to amend any changes after Ms. Loree attends the Food Truck seminar. 

126 Bragg Hill Road; Mr. Randy Vachon continued discussion from June 5th  BOH meeting on the number of rooms in his home and the ability to add another bedroom. The Board discussed having a Title V inspection done and a three bedroom deed restriction if Mr. Vachon was in agreement; he requested time to think about it.

50 Honeybee Lane. The 30 days allotted time had expired from June 5th meeting. The Board asked if Attorney Jeff Blake sent an amended complaint and starting the court proceeding. Ms. McConville will follow up with for the next meeting.

5 South Shore Road. The plan was approved and Bottom of excavation inspection had been done today.

53 Old Oak Ave: Drain pipe update. Conservation Agent Mr. Matt Marro will take water test for Bacteria at the drain site.  Ms. McConville will follow-up for the next meeting.
3 Light House Lane, the drainage plan by Whitman & Bingham was approved by the Board.
Meadows at West Hill: Date was set to inspect the tie-in of the generator to the sewerage alarm. Ms. McConville cancelled inspection because task was not completed.
Agents Concerns:

Ms. McConville showed the Board the discrepancies found on some of the septic plan, such as lot 6 White Pine Dr lack of showing a reserve field in a new construction Presby plan.  

Ms. McConville discussed an on-going issue about Well GPS locations being submitted incorrectly to the State DEP. The conflict is that Certificates of Compliance cannot be granted by the Agent until corrections have been made, as directed by the Board. The glitch is with the IT department at DEP, but Drillers and Contractors are affected.  Ms. McConville tried to explain to the Board that Well GPS locations have been corrected and verified and feels a COC should be supplied. To be discussed further at the next meeting. 
The Board discussed having a meeting on July 10th & July 24th Ms. Lucander will post the meeting with the Town Clerks office.

7:10 p.m. Dr. Popik made a motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Mr. Redkey. All in favor.

7:10 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

            Dr. Michael Popik                                     Edward Simoncini                               H. Christopher Redkey 
__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Minutes were signed by Board members on 8/21/2019          Original signatures on file in BOH office.

Attachments:
Amendments needed to the Food Truck Regulation voted on 6/5

Draft food festival and food truck policy 6/12/

Email to Emily Livdahl Wachusett Mountain Food Vendors not receiving

Draft Food festival and Food Truck Policy in effect June 15, 2019
Septic plan 92 North Common Road
